TOWN OF HAYMARKET, VIRGINIA 22069 CHARTERED 1799 COUNTY OF PRINCE WILLIAM

HAYMARKET TOWN COUNCIL MEETING - MAY 3, 1993

MAYOR

COUNCIL MEMBERS

John Kapp

Steve Bean, Vice Mayor Sam Crouch Ron Hancock Dottie Leonard Fred Price James Shepard

The May 3, 1993 meeting of the Haymarket Town Council began at 7:30 p.m. After the prayer and pledge of allegiance led by Mayor Kapp, the new Town Clerk was introduced and the roll was called. All members of the Council were present.

Councilman Hancock made a motion to dispense with the reading of the previous meeting's minutes. This was seconded by Councilman Shepard. The motion carried.

PLANNING COMMISSION:

Fred Price:

Councilman Price reported that the last Planning Commission meeting had been long and successful, with much discussion on the Chesapeake Bay Ordinance. The Planning Commission recommended approval of the sub-division of the Bolt Property/18th Century Haymarket project, subject to compliance with the associated outside agencies.

Councilman Price spoke on the presentation that will be given by the Students of the NOVA Architectural Class on May 6, 1993 at 8:00 p.m. in Room 216 on the NOVA Campus. The Students will be presenting their ideas for the renovation of the Town of Haymarket using different styles of architecture. All those interested were invited to attend.

Nancy Bailey:

Nancy Bailey reported to the Council that Sarah Turner's attendance of the Planning Commission's meetings was much appreciated, and her input helpful.

Town Council Minutes May 3, 1993 Page two of seven

BOBBY MCMANUS, GAINESVILLE DISTRICT SUPERVISOR:

Bobby expressed her concern on the following:

- 1) The Reenactment of the Second Manassas will be held on August 28th & 29th. 30,000 people were expected.
- 2) Trash recycling Bobby recommended that everyone call Tom Miteler or Sherman Patrick.
- 3) 18th Century Haymarket Bobby suggested that the Town ask Mr. Bolt for some financial support for the area schools.
- 4) A Bond sale for Gainesville School will be held in September.
- 5) Summer hire for youths Bobby asked that anyone who had part-time job opportunities this summer to please contact her.

Questions for Bobby:

Nancy Bailey expressed her concern that Haymarket did not have any recreational facilities to offer it's youth.

Bobby said that she would like to see recreational facilities out in Western Prince William County. Currently there is a 3-way negotiation going on between Prince William Institute(George Mason), Prince William County, and the City of Manassas for a Recreation Center. The proposed facility will be located off the 234 bypass.

Nancy Bailey also expressed her concern that even though the Town of Haymarket pays taxes to the County, it will not be sprayed for mosquitos this summer. Bobby said that she would look into it.

Councilman Hancock asked Bobby if there were any chance for a traffic light at 29 & Linton Hall Road. Bobby said that a temporary light would be put up in June.

With regards to Bobby's concern on recycling, Mayor Kapp advised that no action would be taken until the Town Council visited the facility in Leesburg.

Town Council Minutes May 3, 1993 Page three of seven

HISTORICAL COMMISSION:

Sarah Turner reported that the Historical Commission would be holding flea markets beginning May 15, 1993, to benefit the restoration of the caboose. The Commission would like to invite people to set up tables as well as have Crafters come and join in. A \$5 fee would be charged by the Commission for each table. Sarah asked the council to look into any necessary permits/requirements.

Mayor Kapp advised Sarah and the Council that the Waterworks Grant was denied for this year but that the Rural Development Authority had money.

CITIZENS TIME:

Glenwood Bear:

Mr. Bear expressed his concern about illegal peddlers soliciting door to door in Haymarket. Mr. Bear wanted to know if he should contact the Police Department.

Mayor Kapp recommended that everyone ask to see a peddlers license when confronted by a peddler at their door. All peddlers soliciting in the Town must carry a valid Peddlers License.

Councilman Hancock advised Mr. Bear to contact Billy Tatum or Charlie Bockey on the non-emergency number and have them handle any problems that arise.

Nancy Bailey:

Nancy acknowledged all the time and hard work Sarah Turner had put into the Historical Commission.

BUSINESS LICENSES- (2):

The following Independent Dealers were granted a Business License and a Sign Permit by the Town Council.

NOVA Service Center

Councilwoman Leonard moved to approve a Business License and Sign Permit for NOVA Service Center. This was seconded by Vice Mayor Bean. The motion carried.

Town Council Minutes May 3, 1993 Page four of seven

Business Licenses continued:

High Performance Motors

Councilwoman Leonard moved to approve a Business License and Sign Permit for High Performance Motors. This was seconded by Vice Mayor Bean. The motion carried.

SIGN PERMITS:

Councilwoman Leonard moved to approve a sign permit for Charles R. Mullens DBA/Mullens Auto Care, at 15175 Washington Street, subject to approval by the Planning Commission. Councilman Price seconded the motion. The motion carried.

BUILDING PERMITS:

Garage - 6720 Bleight Drive

Councilwoman Leonard moved to approve the building of a detached garage subject to approval by the Planning Commission and compliance with building codes. This was seconded by Vice Mayor Bean.

Deck - Longstreet Commons

Councilwoman Leonard moved to approve the building of a deck at 6609 Brave Court, subject to approval by the Planning Commission and compliance with building codes. This was seconded by Vice Mayor Bean.

18th Century Haymarket

The Council reviewed the site plans for the Bolt property, 18th Century Haymarket. Councilman Price explained the features of the project.

Councilwoman Leonard moved to approve the plans subject to approval by all necessary outside agencies involved. Councilman Hancock seconded the motion. Councilman Price abstained.

Town Council Minutes May 3, 1993 Page five of seven

. . . .

COMPREHENSIVE PLAN/CHESAPEAKE BAY PRESERVATION ORDINANCE:

David Bulova, NOVA Planning Commission, spoke on the Commission's revisions to the Town's Comprehensive Plan to comply with the Chesapeake Bay Preservation Ordinance.

David passed out copies of the draft ordinance to the Council for their review. According to CBLAD (Chesapeake Bay Local Assistance Department) nothing major would be changed to the ordinance.

A joint public hearing between the Town Council and the Planning Commission will be held on June 14, 1993, at 7:00 p.m. on the proposed Chesapeake Bay Ordinance and Comprehensive Plan update as well as the Town Budget.

BUDGET MEETING:

The Town Council will hold a budget work session on Thursday, May 13, 1993 at 7:00 p.m.

MAYOR KAPP:

The following items were presented by the Mayor:

- The Boy Scouts Youth Jamboree will be held on Saturday May 8, 1993 from 10-4.
- 2) A 150K Bicycle race to benefit the Multiple Sclerosis Foundation will be held on Saturday, May 15, 1993. Haymarket will be part of the bike route.
- 3) The Women's Center of Vienna will be sponsoring a lecture series on a number of topics concerning women's health and well-being this summer.

BANK RESOLUTION:

Councilman Crouch made a motion to approve adding the new Town Clerk to the Bank's Signature Card as signer on the Town's account. Councilman Hancock seconded the motion.

Town Council Minutes May 3, 1993 Page six of seven

NEW HOURS FOR TOWN HALL:

Beginning Monday, June 14, 1993, Town Hall will be open from 3 p.m. until 7 p.m. on Mondays, and 8 a.m. until 12 p.m. from Tuesday through Friday as opposed to staying open late on Thursdays. This will be included in the Public Notice of the Joint Public Hearing on June 14, 1993. Councilman Hancock moved to approve the new hours with Vice Mayor Bean seconding the motion.

POLICE MATTERS:

Officer Bockey reported to the Council that there were no reportable crimes for the month of April.

Councilman Hancock made a motion to have the Police Department schedule a Road Check Detail with County assistance, to check for Town Tags and any and all traffic violations in the Motor Vehicle Code of Virginia. This detail will be held on Wednesday, May 25, 1993 from 6 a.m. until 8 a.m. at the intersection of Washington and Madison Streets. A second Detail will be scheduled for Wednesday, June 9, 1993, from 3 p.m. until 5 p.m. This was seconded by Councilman Shepard.

LETTER OF RESIGNATION:

Mayor Kapp read Dorothy Keller's letter of resignation to the Council and asked for a motion to accept it. Vice Mayor Bean moved to accept Dorothy's resignation and Councilman Crouch seconded it. The motion carried.

FLAGS:

Mayor Kapp advised the Council that a new flag had been ordered for Town Hall and was expected shortly.

The Town Flags will be flown commemorating Armed Forces Day, May 15th, Memorial Day, May 31st, and Flag Day, June 14th.

P.A. SYSTEM:

Councilwoman Leonard made a motion to have Councilman Shepard look into getting a P.A. System for Town Hall. Councilman Hancock seconded the motion.

CORRESPONDENCE:

The Mayor briefly went over various correspondence that was available for review for anyone interested.

Town Council Minutes May 3, 1993 Page seven of seven

At 9:48 p.m., with no further business to discuss, Councilman Price made a motion to adjourn the Council Meeting. This was seconded by Vice Mayor Bean, the motion carried.

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:

KHOURY

APPROVED:

JOHN R. KAPP

MAYOR

SHELLEY D. TOWN CLERK